
 
 

 

 
 

USM BOARD OF REGENTS 
SPECIAL MEETING OF THE 

ADVANCEMENT COMMITTEE 
Via Video Conference Call 

April 14, 2022 
 
Minutes of the Closed Session 
 
A special meeting of the Board of Regents Committee on Advancement was held via video 
conference on April 14, 2022 at 10:30 am.  In attendance were Regents Gary Gill, Geoff Gonella, 
Linda Gooden, Doug Peters, Hugh Breslin and Elena Langrill from the Office of the Attorney 
General. From the USM office: Chief of Staff Denise Wilkerson; Vice Chancellor Leonard Raley, 
Associate Vice Chancellor Marianne Horrigan; and Gina Hossick, Executive Assistant to 
Leonard Raley. From the University of Maryland, Baltimore County: Greg Simmons, Vice 
President for Institutional Advancement. 
 
Chairman Gill called the meeting to order at 10:36 am. 
 
 
Naming request from the University of Maryland, Baltimore County (UMBC) (action) 
UMBC is requesting an honorific naming request to officially name the UMBC Administration 
Building the “Freeman A. and Jacqueline C.  Hrabowski Administration Building.”  
 
Freeman and Jacqueline Hrabowski have been a power couple not just for UMBC, but also for 
the Baltimore region for decades. President Hrabowski’s leadership as president for 30 years has 
dramatically accelerated UMBC’s journey into a university with a national reputation for high-
quality undergraduate education, meaningful and innovative research and creative achievement, 
and a recognized commitment to economic development and engaged service to community. He 
has created a legacy that will carry on for years to come. His support for his fellow presidents is 
strong and his contribution to the University System of Maryland is undeniable. Jacqueline 
Hrabowski is equally accomplished and has served her community as a corporate leader, 
volunteer board member, and advocate. 
 
 
Regent Gill moved for recommendation, seconded by Regents Breslin and Gonella and 
unanimously approved. 
 
Motion to Adjourn 
 
Regent Gill called for a motion to adjourn.  The motion was moved by Regent Gooden, seconded 
by Regent Breslin, and unanimously approved.  Regent Gill adjourned the meeting at 10:45 am. 


